City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting Monday, March 21, 2022, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Grayson Vandegrift. The following Council Members were present: Sara Hicks, Logan Nance (via Zoom), Mary Raglin, Steve Simoff, and Stacy Thurman. Kaye Nita Gallagher was absent. Also present were City Attorney Sharon Gold, City Clerk Cindy Foster, Versailles Police, Woodford Sun, and guests John Hunt, Steven Pickarski, Hank Graddy, and Joey Svec.

New Business

Request for encroachment permit for Barnhill Realty - Council Member Hicks made a motion to accept; Council Member Thurman seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passed 5-0.

Old Business

Hank Graddy, representing Kentucky Bluegrass Experience Resort Park, presented a new proposal requesting approval for City of Midway sewer service to the property. Council member Simoff made a motion to table the decision indefinitely, and to only be brought back to the table by a motion and a vote. Council Member Thurman seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passed 5-0.

Reading of Ordinances

Steven Pickarski from Kentucky League of Cities was present to discuss the Kentucky Bond Corporation Financing Program for the Fire/EMS Station Project and to answer questions.

Council Member Hicks requested to hear the second reading of Ordinance 2022-002, Approving Lease for Financing, Payment, Security, Creating Sinking Fund, and Authorizing Execution of Documents for Fire/EMS Station Project. Mayor Vandegrift presented the second reading. Council Member Simoff made a motion to accept the ordinance; Council Member Hicks seconded the motion; roll call vote was taken; all "Yes" 5-0.

The City Council paid their respects to long-time resident and fire fighter, Vincent Price who passed on March 17th. Council Member Nance made a motion for an Honorary Designation to name East Bruen Street between Winter and Gratz Streets, Vincent Price Way; Council Member Hicks seconded the motion; all in favor: motion passed 5-0.

Motion by Council Member Thurman and second by Council Member Raglin to adjourn (5:50 p.m.); all in favor;

motion passed 5-0.

Grayson Vandegrift, Mayor

ATTEST:

Cynthia Foster, City Clerk/Treasurer